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Notes from the  

Association Committee SCRA NEWS 

Dear Neighbours, 
As the sun sets on 2016, (do you recognise where the photo was taken?) what are you most 
looking forward to in 2017?  If youôre making any New Yearôs resolutions, take a quick look at 
page 16 for some top tips on how to make your resolutions stick. 
 
Anti -social behaviour and crime reporting  
What is quite heartening, following the recent gloomy news about the spike in criminal activity, 
is that arrests have been made following information from local residents. (See the SNT up-
date pages 4-5) 
Byron Court  
Apparently, the development of the school is being discussed at a closed Cabinet meeting 
this weekðbefore Christmasðso there may be some news by the time you read this.  We will 
let you know in the next issue.  (see Cllr Perrinôs comments page 6-9) 
Your Community Needs You!  
I know Iôve written about this before, (and at the risk of repeating myself) but we really do 
need more support from residents. We have recently welcomed two lovely volunteers to our 
merry bandðour new secretary, Noura, and her mum, Fowzun, who is helping me with part of 
the admin for The Courier. They both contacted me on the same day, without knowing that 
the other was also volunteering!   
If we had an extra 5/6 people, each doing only a couple of hours a month, it means that the 
association can achieve more, and also the burden will be lifted from the current committee 
members. I will need to step down as Chair in March if we canôt find more volunteers, be-
cause the workload is too much with my work commitments.  Please see page 22 for a few 
ideas of the types of tasks that we need help with. 
The other thing Iôd like to mention is that the volunteers that we do haveðespecially our trusty 
Courier deliverersðdo a sterling job, it really is a thankless task most of the time,  but Iôd like 
to say a huge óThank youô to you allðthere wouldnôt be a Courier without your commitment. 
And finally . . .  
We are starting a drama group for young people in the New Year (more details in the next 
issue). And before you think, óyeuch! Drama,ô  this isnôt like drama at schoolðthis is theatre 
sports-type drama for building confidence and leadership skills, and most of all, itôs FUN. 
You can email me to find out moreðweôre going to be running a taster session very soon. 
Donôt miss it! 
I would like to wish, for all of us, a peaceful 2017. 

        Kaye 
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Northwick Park Safer Neighbourhood Team  
020 8721 2969 Mobile: 07920 233 752 (Please leave a message)  
Email: Northwickpark.snt@met.police.uk  
In an emergency dial 999.  
To report a crime and for non-emergencies dial 101.  
For Crimestoppers dial 0800 555 111.  

ǒBURGLARIES : 
At the time of writing this article (9/12/16), 
there continues to be a problem of burglar-
ies occurring in the Northwick Park area.  
The burglaries are sporadic but no doubt it 
does appear that the area is being targeted 
as the burglary numbers are up. 
We believe that there are at least two sets of 
burglar groups going around of various de-
scriptions ï mixed ethnicities.   
Police have identified at least one of these 
burglars and efforts are being made to arrest 
him.   
We have had some brilliant information from 
residents who have witnessed burglars flee-
ing in getaway cars and other information on 
sightings of suspicious persons.  All this 
information we value, and resources permit-
ting, we follow up on but, please understand 
that, sometimes it is not possible to follow up 
on this information at the time of your call to 
police.   
We urge you as residents to be vigilant and 
on the lookout for any suspicious behaviour/
suspicious cars - are there persons loitering 
around, looking into houses, knocking on 
doors, looking suspicious/shifty?? 
Report any suspicious sightings on 101 or 
anyone who you believe to be in the com-
mission of a burglary on 999. 
Your team is out on the patch doing patrols 
in unmarked police cars in an effort to try to 
catch these burglars.   

ǒCOLD CALLERS AND DISTRACTION 
BURGLARS : 
I know I go on about this again and again, 
but the issue of cold callers in person and by 
telephone is an ever present problem ï I get 
a lot of phone calls from residents reporting 
this activity so please really scrutinise who is 
knocking on your door or ringing you on the 
phone.     
 
Cold callers or strangers at your door-
step  - do not, under any circumstance, ad-
mit them to your house or disclose any infor-
mation to them, only partially open the door 
and leave the chain lock on.  Ask them what 
they want and their name.  Review their ID 
card if they have one, take a note of any 
details given.  I would urge you not to let 
anyone into your house unless you are 
100% sure of their genuineness.  I would 
also urge you not to engage with anyone at 
the doorstep that is trying to sell you a prod-
uct or service ï it is a recipe for disaster!.   
In early December I had phone calls from 
residents who had cold callers at their door-
step asking them whether they wanted any 
roofing or guttering work done.  I made en-
quiries into the company name they used 
and individuals connected to it and found 
that persons quoting the same company 
name and details, had previously been ar-
rested for fraud by eliciting residents 
(elderly) to get unnecessary building work 
done.  Do not engage with any cold callers 
trying to sell you a product or service.   


